
Disclaimer- Building Characteristics 

-In 1986 the Safe Drinking Water Act (SDWA) banned lead 
solder in excess of 0.2% lead for residential and human 
consumption and lead free pipes and fittings were 

considered to have no more than 8.0% lead 

- The lead ban provisions of the act became effective in the Ohio 
Plumbing Code on March 30, 1998. Thus, primarily residential and 
commercial buildings built after this date are NOT LIKELY to contain 
lead solder and fixtures. Buildings built before this date are more 
likely to have a higher risk to exposure of lead. 

-Buildings built and plumbing materials manufactured after 2014 
were required to have less than 0.25% lead by weight and have 
to lowest risk for contributing lead to the drinking water. 

-Although prohibited, some use of leaded solder or leaded components 
may have occurred after the prohibitions became effective. 

-Information contained in this figure are not intended to identify specific 
water services, homes, and/or buildings, but rather to identify general 
areas of potential for lead based materials 

-We neither confirm nor deny the presence of lead at any specific site 

Disclaimer-Service Lines 

-Most of the Village WDS Network was constructed post 1978. Service 
Laterals were required to be copper or HDPE plastic by BPA standards. 
These areas are shown as Green 

-Imperial Trailer park was built with all PVC service lines 

-Warren and Niles constructed a few transmission mains before 1979, 
as shown in yellow. There is a possibility for lead services in these 
areas since these areas were constructed before the village WDS utility 
was created. 
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